Letters from W. Micholitz to Frederik Sander
 

046 Micholitz to Sander




To:
Messrs. F. Sander & Co., St. Albans


Rangoon, 13th February 1888

Dear Sir,

Enclosed please find list of contents of seven cases which will be shipped in a few days per SS. Arzacen direct. Of the D[endrobium] jamesonianum I am sorry to say I could not get more but I think these 3,500, if they arrive in good condition, and they ought to, will suffice for your present demand. Of the other plants the same cannot be said, these Burmese are such dead lazy rascals that I had to consider myself quite fortunate in getting all of these. I had 15 men with me but after a stay of 10 days, their provisions ran short, there being nothing eatable to be had within a distance of approx. 35 miles. And, as it was rather cold up there, my men gradually feigned all kinds of illness, so that there was nothing left to me but to return. I think Dendr. jamesonianum is one of the best Dendrobs known. I have seen it with as many as 15 flowers on one stem. I would have made quite a little pile of money if I had been able to sell all the flowers in their beauty and freshness in Covent Garden. 

In case #6 you will find a small box containing 3 glasses with seed of three Bertolonias, one of which dotted with small white dots on deep green ground is especially pretty. Should it be new, as I believe, it will prove a very good little plant, one of which enclose. Of course, now being the dry season, I did not see them in their full beauty. You will also find an envelope with some Alocasia bulbs, which, not having seen fresh leaves, I do not know.

Your 2 letters from Dec. 6 and Jan 16 I received today. As to having gone in the interior from Bhamo, it was quite impossible since it would not have answered either your purpose or mine to have my throat cut. I am also rather glad not to have gone to Magoung, the lessee of the jade mines went up there with six guns and his boat was covered with sheet iron. He was shot at and wounded.

Boxall has been making short trips between this and Rangoon, where he is reported to be now. Well, I go my own way, no matter what he does, in a few days I shall go to get V[anda] teres and perhaps some other things. I hope to be back here in about 4 – 5 weeks, then I shall leave for Formosa. Please do not forget about my credit in Hong Kong. 

How about that Cypr[ipedium] pitcherianum ? I do not believe it is from Manila but I hope soon to know it.

Yours faithfully


W. Micholitz
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